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Dear Friends,  
As you all have been aware, our  
parish has been working through our 
parish restructure over the past four 
years. The Parish map on p. 1 shows 
that we have a large area to minister 
amongst, with both urban and rural 
church communities and a variety of 
worship traditions.  

 

As our parish council moved forward to develop our 
plan we chose to:  

•  Continue with 2 full-time clergy and 6 churches;  

•  Take advantage of the diversity that our lay  
services can provide, including committing to  
supporting and encouraging lay ministry of every 
kind within the traditions of our church;  

•  Ensure that we engage with the broader  
communities in which our churches are located;  
going out to them, not simply trying to get them to 
come to us as we have done in the past;  

•  Expand our ministry by enhancing our digital  
presence (Web, Pod Casts, On-line congregation 
etc);  

•  Manage our assets prudently and responsibly to  
ensure our urban and rural missional viability;  

•  Provide a safe pastoral environment for all. 
 

Overall we are endeavouring to develop our missional 
culture and infrastructure so that we can share the good 
news, and create a little bit of heaven on earth in our 
area so it will be a valuable legacy to pass on to the next  
generation. 
 

With this in mind a motion was presented to Diocesan 
Council:  that Synod be requested to sell the property of 
St Margaret’s of Scotland at 99 Main Road, McLaren 
Vale, but keeping a peppercorn lease of the church for 
the next 25 years. The money received was to be used 
to further the ongoing mission strategy of the Western 
Fleurieu Anglicans, including the purchase of two  
residential properties in strategic locations to enhance 
future growth; to allow for mission growth and/or be 
assets to fund mission into the future.  
 

It was clear that to sell the property but then not  
proceed with the proposed investment in two  
residential assets was not an option for the parish, as 
this would not assist us to move forward with mission 
and ministry—in essence the plan was about “future 
proofing” for the unknown.  
 

We have presented our case over the past two years to 
our Diocese. However, due to our inability to convince 
the Diocesan Council to allow us to complete our full 
restructure plan, we will need to develop our mission 
with our current resources.  
 

Our mission objectives moving forward will continue as 
above. As part of our current configuration the two  
clergy will be based,  one at Yankalilla and the other at 
McLaren Vale. We will therefore not sell the St  
Margaret’s land, and my family and I will resume  
residency of the McLaren Vale rectory. The house at 
Seaford Meadows, having greater value for leasing, will 
be rented out to help cover parish costs. 
 

We are looking forward to sharing the good news  
together.  
God Bless    Br Simon 
 

A word from Brother Simon 

 

 

 

 

As part of our parish contribution to the  

excellent work done by the Pastoral Care  

Workers (Chaplains) in our schools, we run the 

Sausage Sizzle at the Saturday Quarry  

Market at Willunga in October and November.   

Volunteers wanted please: 9th October and  

13th November. Bring your mask and apron. 

Michael Leunig cartoon. Publication permission applied for. 
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   For your Diary ... 

A reminder! Dates and events listed here may be subject to changes and conditions due to COVID  
regulations, so please keep in touch with your church for updates.  

Every Wednesday,  
at St Margaret’s, 99 Main Rd McLaren Vale,  

Holy Communion 9 am 
Bible Study  “Handling the Bible” 10 am to 12 md 

All welcome. 

October 
Fri 1st  Home Group Seaford Rise 6 for 6.30 pm 
Sun 3rd (Daylight saving) 
  Gold Coin Collection for Pastoral Care Workers 
Mon 4th  Southern Vales Mothers’ Union  
        McLaren Vale Info. Centre, 9.30 am 
Thurs 7th Yankadelly, 4 pm 
Fri 8th  Bonfire at St James’ Delamere, (see p. 5) 
  Family Tea, St  Margaret’s 6 for 6.30 pm 
Sat 9th Quarry Market Sausage Sizzle (opp. page) 
  Saturday Night Out (see p. 7) 
Sun 10th ACH Yankalilla service 2 pm 
Mon 11th Quiet Day at St Ann’s (see below) 
Tues 12th WFA Council St Ann’s 7 pm 
Wed 13th “Maggie’s Mates” 12.15 am 
Fri 15th St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30  
     & Fellowship 1.pm (Bookings 8392 4508 )  
  Home Group Seaford Rise 6 for 6.30 pm 
Sun 17th St Catherine’s visit to Yankalilla 
Mon 18th LUKE 
  Combined MU meeting WFA/Southern Suburbs  
     (see p. 9) 

Tues 19th Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Thurs 21st  Prayers for Peace, St Ann’s 11.15 am 

Fri 22nd Family Tea, St Ann’s 6.30 pm 
Thurs 28th SIMON & JUDE 
Sun 31st  (fifth Sunday) Blessing of the Fleece (see p 5) 

Quiet Day 
“Faith, love and hope” 

at St Ann’s  Aldinga  Monday 11th October 9.30—3.00 
Leader: The Rev’d Philip Carter 

All welcome. 
9.30 Eucharist at St Ann’s, followed by morning tea 

10.30 first address and beginning of silence 
12.30 Second address, followed by BYO lunch  

2.30 final address and time for questions and comments. 

Please book in: 8556 5078 or machit5@bigpond.com 

November 
Mon 1st ALL SAINTS 
  SV Mothers’ Union, McLaren Vale  
   Info. Centre 9.30 am 
Tues 2nd ALL SOULS  
Thurs 4th Yankadelly, 4 pm 
Fri 5th  Family Tea St Margaret‘s 
  Home Group Seaford Rise 6 for 6.30 pm 
Sun 7th Gold Coin Collection for Pastoral Care 
   Workers 
  Seaford Christian Churches   
   25th Anniversary (see p. 8) 
Tues 9th WFA Council  4 pm Yankalilla 
Wed 10th “Maggie’s Mates” 11.15 am 
Sat 13th Quarry Market Sausage Sizzle (p. 2) 
  Jumble Sale, St Ann’s 
  Saturday Night Out 
Sun 14th ACH Yankalilla 5 pm 
Mon 15th Yank/Delamere MU 
Tues 16th Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Thurs 18th Prayers for Peace, St Ann’s 11.15 am 
Fri 19th St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30  
 & Fellowship 1 pm (Bookings 

8392 4508 )  
  Home Group Seaford Rise 6 for 6.30 pm 
Sun 21st CHRIST THE KING 
Fri 26th Family Tea, St Ann’s 6.30 pm 

When the power of love  
overcomes the love of power,  
the world will know peace... 

 

Prayers for Peace 
Next on 21st October 

St Ann’s, 11.15 am A Voice in the Wilderness: Listening to the 
Statement from the Heart 

7 pm at St Ann’s, Thurs 7th Oct—Thurs  25th Nov. 
 

An 8-part study led by John Badgery, opening up  
conversation about the church’s theological response to 

Australia’s history, listening to what Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander people are saying right now, and 
grappling with the question of what it is to be a truly  

Australian church. 
The book is available in electronic format free at 

www.abmission.org/voice , or books can be ordered from 
the Anglican Board of Mission: 

brad.chapman@abmission.org.au    

http://www.abmission.org/voice
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Are you reading this in  
black and white? 

 

Find this newsletter in colour  (with  
an additional page of photos not  

 included in the printed copy)  on our 
website,  

southernvalesparish.org 

Snippets from WFA Council September, 2021 

 

A good way to support the ministry of our parish is 
to arrange our weekly offering as a direct  
debit. This gives a steady commitment to our 
church even when we miss a Sunday —and takes 
the worry out of finding cash on a Sunday  
morning! 
 

Details as follows:  
ACC Name: The Anglican Parish of Southern Vales 
BSB: 105 071,  Acc no. 029112440 

The McLaren Vale site (photo p. 5): A presentation of our 
Parish Mission Plan had made to Diocesan Council, but 
with DC unable to accept the WFA plans, the motion  
requesting the sale of the St Margaret’s site was  
withdrawn (see p. 2). The Bishop had applauded the  
work done by the WFA in working on and presenting  
our plan for future directions.  
 

Meanwhile, WFA would continue with its plans for  
mission. There had been a presentation by the clergy  
at St Margaret’s on Wednesday 8th September, on  
exploring ministry to retirees.  
 

The Seaford Meadows site, which was a legacy from St 
Philip & St James’, would be let to provide income. In  
future it could be a possible site for a church plant or  
other ministry. Br Simons and his family would move back 
to McLaren Vale. For St Margaret’s there was now a  
certainty, and there was satisfaction that there would  
be a vicar in the Rectory again. 
 

The Rectory at McLaren Vale would need some serious 
maintenance as it had not been able to be rented out for 
three years, and had been understood to be facing  
eventual demolition. A list needed to be made of  
maintenance tasks to be undertaken to bring the building 
to diocesan standards. They would be prioritised and the 

work done as quickly as possible so that the Seaford 
Meadows house could be vacated and rented out.  
 

Diocesan Council 
Some members of WFA had been re-appointed, or  
Appointed, to Diocesan Committees:  
Margaret Cale: reappointed to the Finance, Audit and  
 Investment Committee  
Ted Sandercock: again heading the Risk Management 
 Committee.  
Brian McMillan: appointed to the Legislation Review 
 Committee. 
 

Lay Education 
The Bishop was keen to provide Certificate level training 
for lay people, and the WFA Wednesday morning Bible  
Study was piloting a programme “Handling the Bible” 
produced by Dr Tim Harris and Dr Katherine Benstead. 
 

Christmas Bowl  
Promotion would begin at the start of Advent. We would 
not request envelopes, as there was a charge for them. 
Those not wishing to send  donations online could place 
them in a plain envelope marked “Christmas Bowl” and 
put them in the offering plate. St Nicholas’ made their 
own: it was a good fellowship time. 
 

Finance Report: see graphs below. 
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St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale 

Yankalilla & Delamere 

It’s time to give the church gardens a facelift, get rid 
of a few weeds and possibly plant some more roses, 
as the ones currently there are looking a bit sad. This 
will be undertaken over the next few weeks. 
 

Our community pantry is going from strength to 
strength and a donation from an unexpected and  
unusual source really boosted stocks. One or two of 
the ladies involved went to Birdwood to see how the 
pantry there operates. Whilst there they met some 
monks who regularly support the local pantry in  
Birdwood.  As a result 5CY Pantry received a huge  
donation from the monks, Buddhist I think. The  
pantry will be packing and distributing Christmas 
hampers to families in need on 7th December  in 
Christ Church hall. 
 

On 17th October there will be a visit to Christ Church 
by parishioners of St Catherine’s, Kilburn. 
 

     Ron King 

It was reported at the WFA Council meeting that the Friday Night Family Teas 
would resume in October and would be held on the first Fridays of the month  
– except for the first which would be on the 8th October. 
 

The Bates family had mowed the lawns at St Margaret’s, and done the whipper-

snipping, and Julianne had worked on the garden.  Thank you Bates! 
 

Julia Drought (R) and Judith Wells  visit Colton Court every 2 months and take 
Communion. Greg has made a tape of favourite hymns so they can have music. 

 BONFIRE ! 
 

Friday October 8th  

from 6 pm 
 

St James’ Delamere 
 

BYO chairs, supper & drinks 

 

BLESSING OF THE FLEECE 
 

October 31st, 10.30 am 
at the Ryan Families’ shearing shed, 

236 Tent Rock Road, Delamere* 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

BBQ lunch—meat, salad, tea & coffee supplied 
($5 donation to cover costs) 

BYO sweets, drinks, glasses and chair 
 

RSVP by 24/10/2021 to your Wardens or Peter Filsell  
0427 534 095 pfilsell@westnet.com.au, Ann Ryan 8598 0227 

 
 
 

* Directions from Delamere Shop - Travel south along Cole 
Road for 3 kms, turn right towards Cape Jervis and travel for  
1 km until `T` junction. Go straight ahead and down the hill 
and up to the double ‘T’ junction. Go straight through this 
junction and follow this road for about 2 k (ignore the first 2 
side roads) until you come to a 'Y' junction. Veer left and head 
along for about 500m. Ryans’ shearing shed is the second 
driveway on the right. 

mailto:pfilsell@westnet.com.au
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St Ann’s, Aldinga 

 

 

 

Music in Church 
Charles Moore (Lord Moore of Etchingham), a columnist 
in The Spectator, writing on reversal of parish decline in 
England, noted the appointment in the local parish of a 
young organist: he continued “ . . .  A parish that cannot 
make its own music will tend to be a parish without a 
song in its heart or a means of bringing new people in. A 
parish with good music is unlikely to die.” 
 

Family Service 5th September  
We reflected on the Letter of James from which the New 
Testament Reading was taken (James 2, 1-17). James  
refers to what he calls “the Royal Rule of the Scriptures” 
which, as he says, and as we all well know, is “Love others 
as you love yourself”. James goes on to identify the  
principle by reference to which that Rule can be  
operationalised: “Talk and act like a person expecting to 
be judged by the Rule that sets us free”. 
And his best advice – which those operating in today’s 
cancel culture, where any tiny deviation from current 
woke orthodoxy is greeted by screams of “outrage” in 
and through any and all available media, would be well 
advised to follow -  is  Kind mercy wins over harsh  
judgment every time. 
 

Our Prayer of Confession referenced this: 
Forgive us, Lord, for all the times we are too quick to 
form opinions, too quick to judge others; the times we 
don’t give people the benefit of the doubt; or fail to 
consider what they might be going through. Open our 
eyes to see and our ears to listen, as you do. 

 

Garden Team 
At the conclusion of the Family Service on 5th September  
Margaret Cale announced that the Garden Team would 
receive the traditional Chocolate Frog Award in the light 
of their work beautifying the church grounds, and their 
outreach by way of pruning and gardening for others. 

Receiving their frogs, to sustained applause, were (L-R) 
Anne Chittleborough, Tony Young and Wendy Young,  
Barbara Hill, Patrusca Birkett, Frank Vincent, Victoria 
McKee, Trish Frith (Leader), Bill Cale and Jo Parsons, and 
(in absentia) De Badgery and John Badgery.  

Trish Frith presented donations  
received on account of their pruning 
outreach, which overall totalled 
$1,820. Well done, Prickle Team! 
 

Departure 
The same day at morning tea we 
farewelled Jo Parsons, who had 
spent rather more time in Australia 
than she expected, thanks to the 
pandemic. We have been blessed by 
her contributions to a wide range of  
activities at St Ann’s and beyond.  

We presented to her a copy of McLaren Vale: Trott’s 
View. Informing us of her safe arrival in England, on 17 
September 2021, she wrote: 

 . . . Thank you so much for your love and friendship  
during my time at St Ann's (McLaren Vale: Trott's View 
is now proudly and gratefully exhibited on our coffee 
table in Baldock).  I would be grateful if you could 
please pass on my love and thanks too to those friends 
who don't have access to email. . . .  

 

We look forward 
to a visit from members of the congregation of St David’s, 
Burnside, joining us on the occasion of our Family Service 
on the 7th November.  
 

Prayer, Praise and Proclamation Service 19th September  
In this Service, led by Deacon Peter Chapman, we  
reflected on the words of Jesus as set out in Mark 9.35: 
“So you want first place? Then take the last place. Be the 
servant of all.” (The Message). Our Prayer of Confession 
referenced this, seeking forgiveness for times when  

 . . .  I don’t want to be a servant because I think I’m 
capable of greater things . . . I don’t recognise Christ in 
those around me because I’m too busy looking out for 
myself . . .  I don’t understand what people mean, per-
haps not understanding their feelings of fear or  
inadequacy . . .  I jostle for position, rather than being 
happy where you put me. 

Quiet day 
We look forward to our Quiet Day on the 11th October, 
led by Philip Carter, former Director of the Julian Centre 
for Spirituality, in the Diocese of Adelaide (see p. 3) 

Brian McMillan, Warden 
 

 

Jo receives a  
farewell gift,  
applauded by 
Helen Davies, 
Julianne Bates, 
Trish Simon and 
Tristan,  
Margaret & 
John Morgan. 
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Jumble Sale 
The September Jumble Sale was a great success, raising 
$1,775. 55 for the parish and providing lots of points of 
contact with the community. It was especially good to 
welcome members of WFA’s St Nicholas’ congregation, 
who brought goods not sold at their rainy day Car Boot 
Sale and joined in the festivities of the occasion. Bill, John 
and the shed team  did an excellent job managing the 
unpacking and repacking of the boxes, De did a grand job 
sorting jeans and other clothes, as did Patrusca with the 
jewellery. The produce table was overflowing with good 
things, as was Rhonda’s plant stall, and Pepper sold  
enormous numbers of books. Thank you Susan and Pat 
for the Devonshire Teas, and the sausage sizzle mob who 
were a huge hit. The triangle of land in front of the 
church was packed with visitors’ cars. For the first time 
an EFTPOS device was  available for sales.  (More photos 
online on p. 11) 
Raffle 
Barbara’s “low key” raffle was drawn on Sunday 25th and 
raised $220. Thank you Barbara! 
 

We look forward to the Voice in the Wilderness studies 
which will be on Thursday evenings from 7thOctober to 
the 25th November, led by John Badgery and with guest 
speakers. (see p 3) 

 

St Ann’s, cont’d 

St Stephen’s,   Willunga 

Our services continue to be held on Saturday evenings, 
and are followed by drinks and nibbles and a chance to 
chat. Everyone is welcome. For those Willunga families 
unable to attend, the guide for a Sunday Table Service 
continues to be distributed as part of our pastoral  
visiting, and they are available to visitors on a Saturday 
morning.  
 

On Saturday September 11th we successfully used  
recorded music from a selection of 20 well known 
hymns which had been prepared by Greg John for the 
Holly Nursing Home services (before COVID-19). Most 
of the congregation did not identify the singer. Yes, it 
was Greg!   
 

Organ music for Saturday September 25th was  
provided by Felicity Warrington. Thank you, Felicity!  
 

The grounds:  After an inquiry about ways to cut down 
tall grass and weeds, Barry and Julianne Bates  
surprised us by mowing and whipper snipping the 
Western region of the grounds, with a follow up tidy 
up a few days later. Thank you, Barry and Julianne!  
 

The Saturday Night Out dinner was held on  

September 11th at the Willunga Hotel after the 5.30 pm 
Eucharist, and was an enjoyable evening . The next  
Saturday Night Out will be held on October 9th at the  
Willunga Hotel.  Bookings and menu choice by Thursday 
October 7th. Contact Ted at sanderwt@bigpond.com:  
copies of the menu by return email. 
 

Although the shifting of the Willunga Farmers Market to 
the High School has meant that only a few cars use the car 
park (with a subsequent decline in donations) the church 
continues to be open on Saturday mornings for prayer or 
a chat; and the grounds continue to be available for safe 
parking.   
 

With the warmer weather the potted plants (thanks Trish) 
have been replaced with flowers. Thanks to members who 
provide them each week.  
 

During October there will be home-made jam for sale on 
Saturday mornings – Apricot, Fig, Orange marmalade and 
Strawberry.  
 

Help is needed Saturday 9th October for the Sausage  
Sizzle (see p. 2). Let your Wardens know if you can spare 
an hour or two.              Ted Sandercock & John Strachan 
 

mailto:sanderwt@bigpond.com


8 

St Nicholas’, Seaford 

 

Ministry  - We have settled into our routine of Holy  
Communion with Bro Simon on the 4th and 1st Sundays 
each month, Healing Service on the 2nd Sunday and our 
Family PPP Service on the 3rd Sunday. Our combined  
service with UCA, held on the fifth Sunday in August, was 
a wonderful time of fellowship and sharing of the gospel.  
With so many extra voices we managed to sing, with 
masks, and make a “joyful noise” in worship of our God.  
Father Ted led the Anglican 
service with the Uniting 
Church minister giving the 
reflection.  Our next  
combined service is on the 
fifth Sunday in October (the 
31st), when we will be guests 
of the UCA.   
 

Our Family Service this 
month had the added bonus 
of a poem by Deacon Peter, 
which Helen read as part of 
our reflection. (R)  
 

Sunara has been busy during 
the month, making gifts for 
everyone (specially wrapped 
soap – creating clean hearts) 
(R) and adding to the St  
Nicholas Notice board with 
various posters and craft 
ideas.  We all look  
forward to seeing what 
special item Sunara 
makes to reflect the 
teaching and worship on 
each Sunday. We are  
already busy making 
plans for Christmas  
Services and are again  
holding a service of 9  
Lessons and Carols on the 
Sunday before Christmas. 
 

Pastoral Care – Ted and 
Joyce (R) were presented with cake, cards and wine to 
help them celebrate their wedding anniversary. Helen has 
returned after a long awaited visit to family in Alice 
Springs, and several other members of the congregation 
are back in the fold after surgery, illness or family visits. 
The Table Service and pew sheets are given out each 
week to those not able to attend services, and our prayer 
chain is kept busy with various requests, and thanksgiving 
for prayers answered. 
 

Fellowship – At our meeting this month we sorted out  
items for the Jumble Sale at St Ann’s where we will be  
selling items left over from the Car Boot Sale earlier in the 
year, all proceeds going to Parish Funds. Items donated 

for quiz nights were sorted and 6 prizes were arranged for 
a raffle. Photos were taken and a poster will be made.  Lyn 
Hann is making up books of 10 for all to sell ($1.00 a  
ticket) , and they will be sold in the café between services, 
at Tuesday night dinners, at Music for Pleasure and in the 
café at lunch on the Friday of Fellowship Meetings.  
Proceeds will go to the Ministry Training Fund and Home 
Mission Fund. It will be drawn on December 5th, our  
Patronal Day, at morning tea 
 

SCC Anniversary 
7th November is the date set for our 25th Anniversary  
celebration  It will be held at 2 pm and followed by  

refreshments.  The service will be held in the Large  
Worship Space with invited guests from each congregation.  
COVID limits will probably still apply, so numbers have 
been set at 150 in the Large Worship Space with overspill 
in the Baptistry where the service will be broadcast as well.  
This will ensure that we have enough room to social  
distance and comply with all current and future COVID  
restrictions.   
 

Bible Study – The Uniting Church and Church of Christ hold 
a Bible study on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of month at 
10.30 am – we are welcome to join them.  It is hoped that 
we can begin our own study and prayer hubs in people’s 
homes in time for Advent.         Jane Cuthbert & Helen Cook 
  Helen Cook Jane Cuthbert, Wardens 

Takoohi Babab,   
Christine Gunn,Jane 
Cuthbert and Lynn Hann 
sort  goods for the raffle. 
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Mothers’ Union 

 

Vale Phyl Billinghurst 
 

Ted and Joyce Newing wrote of  
ex-parishioner Phyl Billinghurst, 
who died on 7th September, 2021: 
 

When the Billinghursts lived at 
Sellicks they held Bible studies at 
their home. We remember not 
being able to get in the front door 
because of the wind. In the 1990s 
her husband Harry, who survives 
her, played the organ at St Ann's.   

Phyl was deeply 
committed, with 
Trish Frith, to  
supporting the 
Cheshire Home in 
Ludhiana, India.  
           Ted Newing 

 

STOP PRESS 

From Ted and Joyce: 

 

Just a note to say thank you 
to all who are praying for our 
daughter Miriam.  

Besides receiving  

chemotherapy for ovarian 
cancer Mim was struck down 
on Friday with a severe 
stroke. This of course  

complicates the cancer  

treatment. We were to fly up 
but have been persuaded by 
their son Tim ( Baptist  

Deacon) to postpone that 
trip. Miriam, we are told, is 
responding well to  

treatment. 

 

On Monday 6th September members of 
Mothers Union met again for friendship 
and fellowship at the McLaren Vale  
Information Centre. 
 

Prior to the commencement of formal proceedings, we 
admired the beautiful hand-knitted jumper and beanie 
contributed to Quickest Warmth by Lucy Creed. Lucy is a 
tireless worker in creating and donating such items and 
we are grateful for all she does. 
 

We were pleased to welcome Joan Lunn as a visitor. Joan 
provided us with some interesting insights into the  
challenges of being a young mother with a large family in 
the country years ago and the obstacles she experienced 
in joining Mothers’ Union at that time. It was great to 
know that she finally joined us, and we have been 
blessed with her presence. 
 

We expressed gratitude for the opportunity and freedom 
to pray together for others. We prayed for those who 
were experiencing domestic violence and homelessness, 
asking for God's guidance and that each of us is given the 
confidence to shine a light in, and on, such situations, 
and courage to provide the help that is needed. 
 

Matters discussed included the importance of family and 
neighbours as a safety net (or “safety valve”) in times of 
trouble, especially for those with children and those who 

faced health issues or domestic violence or where family 
breakdown had left them with no family support at all.  
 

Anne Chittleborough provided a report on MU's collection 
of donated items during August at St Stephen’s for the 
Quickest Warmth Project. Despite the moving of the  
market some distance away from St Stephen’s, a good 
range of blankets, pillows, quilts, and other items was  
delivered to the Anglicare collection centre in Elizabeth. 
Here packages of items such as bedding, clothes and 
household needs are made available to those who are 
homeless or have recently moved into other  
accommodation due to domestic violence etc.   
 

The issue of the disposal of PFAS contaminated waste was 
discussed. As this is a matter that will affect the health, 
safety and wellbeing of children, families and the  
environment in the future, it was proposed, with the help 
of Jo Parsons and Trish McDonald, to draft a submission to 
the Environment, Resources and Development Committee 
requesting the appropriate and safe disposal of these  
materials. This is still in progress. 
 

Next meeting - Monday 4th October 2021 at the McLaren 
Vale Information Centre,  
and on Monday 18th October there will be a combined 
meeting with the Southern Suburbs MU group at the 
McLaren Vale Visitor Centre, 11 am for coffee, followed by 
lunch. 

 
 

If you have news of coming events or noteworthy happenings in the Pastoral District of Southern Vales to share with the 
rest of the parish, please contact the Editor, Anne  Chittleborough, at 23 Esplanade,  

Pt Willunga 5173, ph 8556 5078 or email machit5@bigpond.com.au, preferably by the 15th of  
October 

 

Please notify the Editor if you wish to avoid the chance of being mentioned in this newsletter.  
 



10 

 
Western Fleurieu Anglicans  

(A parish of the Diocese of The Murray) 

Visit our website! 

   http://www.southernvalesparish.org 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Office Tel 0476 754 772 

Secretary Mrs Jane Cuthbert 

Email: westernfleurieu@tpg.com.au 

Br Simon Waters 

simon.waters@bigpond.com 
 

Fr Brenton Dick  

0417 831 880 

dickscot@bigpond.com 
 

Deacon Peter Chapman 

0428 959 213 

peter@buildingecosystems.com.au 

Service times & contact details 
 

 St Margaret’s, 99 Main Road McLaren Vale  
  Sunday: 10.30 am  
 Wednesday: 9:00 am 

  Wardens:   
   Greg John   0405 053 331 
   Judith Wells  8186 1296 

St Stephen’s, St Andrews Tce, Willunga             
     Saturday: 5.30 pm 

  Wardens:    
    Ted Sandercock  0410 548 040 
    John Strachan 0407 605 152 

St Ann’s, 7 Stonehouse Lane, Aldinga 
 Sunday: 9 am 

  Wardens:   
     Julianne Bates  0422 817 169 
     Brian McMillan 8557 6984 

St Nicholas’, Seaford, Seaford Christian Churches 
 Sunday 10.30 am  
   Fifth Sundays in the month: a 10 am  
  combined Ecumenical service with the            
  Uniting Church and the Church of Christ. 

  Wardens:  
  Jane Cuthbert 0407 651 606 
   Helen Cook 0427 679 787 or 8386 3689 

Christ Church, Yankalilla 
 1st, 2nd & 3rd Sundays – 9.00 am 
 4th Sunday – 11.00 am 
 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

  Wardens: 
       Lynn King  0421 332 399 
           Belinda Rosser 0411 591 628 

St James, Delamere 
 2nd Sunday – 11.00 am 
 4th Sunday – 9.00 am 
 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

  Wardens:  
  Peter Filsell 0427 534 095 
  Ann Ryan - 8598 0227 

 

 

Where there is a Fifth Sunday in a month, as 
in October this year, service times are likely 
to be different. Please check pewsheets,  
noticeboards and website for  details. 

 

… and God saw that  
it was good . 
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St Ann’s  
Jumble Sale scenes,  

(clockwise from top left) 
Rhonda’s garden team, 

Patrusca’s jewellery,  
Pepper’s books,  

De’s clothing,  
Bob and Margaret’s   

sausage sizzle,  
and Jack trying out a bicycle. 


